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Introduction

Plant health issues are a serious 
threat to the natural 
environment. However, 
compared to sectors such as 
agriculture and forestry, there 
are few practical resources for 
managers. Sources of 
information for the natural 
environment are lacking and 
opportunities for knowledge 
exchange are limited. 
Stakeholders have 
communicated frustration from 
this lack, and a desire for an 
online resource centre to be 
established. 

Pressing threats to 33 Scottish 
genera (system critical elements  
or keystone species), were 
identified from the UK Pest Risk 
Register, and cross-listed with 
Biodiversity Action Plan habitat 
types. Information sources on 
these threats and other topics 
were compiled from existing 
resources, or created where 
needed.

Key messages

• High-impact threats to important Scottish genera are listed and are searchable by 

host plants or associated habitats.

• Links to high-quality information on threats are provided, with advice on 

identifying unknown pests and instructions for notifiable pests.

• Consolidated information sources on biosecurity and control methods are 

provided.

• A curated listing of relevant plant health resource links is provided, and is 

Objectives
• Develop webpages that fill a resource gap identified by PHC stakeholders.

• Provide a listing of the most pressing plant health threats to the natural 
environment in Scotland.

• Develop a user-friendly web template, signposting threat information and 
other topics relevant to plant health in the Scottish natural environment. 

• Provide guidance where other resources are not easily available.

Acknowledgements
This work was funded by the Scottish Plant Health 
Centre, project code 2018/11/. John Hume at Allstar 
Solutions is thanked for assistance in webpage 
development and training, and Andrew Thorburn is 
acknowledged for his helpful input.


